________________________________________________________________________________

REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE AND RETURNING OFFICER

_________________________________________________________________________

TO THE WORSLEY & BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
ON 28TH NOVEMBER 2007

_________________________________________________________________________

TITLE:  Review of polling districts, polling places and polling stations 

_________________________________________________________________________

RECOMMENDATIONS: That the report be noted

_______________________________________________________________________

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This report includes matters relating to polling stations within Worsley & Boothstown requiring consideration of the Community Committee

_______________________________________________________________________

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  List of polling places used at the local elections held on Thursday 3 May 2007

______________________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER: Michelle Curtis, Elections Section, Customer and Support Services Directorate, Law and Administration Division. Tel No. 793 3076

______________________________________________________________________

DETAILS: Continued Overleaf

_______________________________________________________________________

1.
DETAILS:

1.1. Background

Section 16 of the Electoral Administration Act 2006 (EAA 2006) introduced a duty for all polling districts and polling places to be reviewed by the end of 2007.

In reviewing polling places, Salford City Council wants to consult widely on this issue and seek out views of all interested groups or bodies and is actively seeking representations from as many persons as possible in relation to the review.

1.2
Consultation
As part of the review, I would appreciate any views and opinions that the Worsley & Boothstown Community Committee might have on the adequacy, or otherwise, of the polling stations within your area.

Attached is the list of polling stations used in the area at the local elections held on 3 May 2007 and your views would be appreciated on the following questions:

1.
Are the current polling stations adequate for polling purposes?

2.
If any are not, are there better suitable alternatives?

3.
Are there too many polling stations and, if so, which can be disregarded?

4.
Are there too few polling stations and, if so, where should additional ones be sited?

If an alternative polling place / station is suggested by the Committee, please could you state the reason for the alternative proposal so that it may be given appropriate consideration.

Responses should be directed to Michelle Curtis, Elections Office, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, M27 5DA by Friday 14 December 2007.

